
28 February 2022 

Ms Paulina Wythes 
Director, Planning Legislative Reform 
NSW Department of Planning, Industry and Environment 
Locked Bag 5022 
PARRAMATTA  NSW   2124 Our Ref: 2022/054023 

Dear Ms Wythes 

Submission on A New Approach to Rezonings in NSW 

Northern Beaches Council (Council) appreciates the opportunity to comment on the 
NSW Department of Planning, Industry and Environment’s (the Department’s) 
exhibition of a Discussion Paper on A New Approach to Rezonings in NSW.  

Council recognises the complexity of the NSW planning system and appreciates the 
opportunity to consider ways to improve the rezoning process. While Council believes 
that the existing rezoning process works effectively in general, we recognise that there 
may be opportunities to improve how the rezoning process is understood by a range of 
stakeholders and users. 

Proposed reforms that are supported by Council include: 

• new terminology to ensure consistency and to reduce planning jargon to give the
community better understanding of the process;

• obtaining landowners consent for proponent initiated rezoning applications;

• mandatory pre-lodgement meetings (scoping proposals) and consultation with
state agencies (if applicable), with the feedback received valid up to 18 months;

• removal of the Gateway determination phase on the basis that mandatory pre-
lodgement meetings (scoping proposals) are implemented;

• shifting merit assessment to after the public exhibition period and removing
multiple assessment points in the process;

• greater autonomy provided to councils to determine and finalise proponent
initiated rezoning applications; and

• providing a level of consistency between councils in structuring fees for rezoning
applications.
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However, Council expresses its strong opposition to two proposed suggestions. This 
includes the proposed appeals pathway through the NSW Land and Environment 
Court, as well as the possibility to apply a fee refund (Planning Guarantee) for rezoning 
applications that are not determined within a certain timeframe.  

Council also raises concern with the proposed changes to exhibition requirements. This 
includes the 7-day adequacy assessment timeframe, which is difficult to achieve with 
postal notification, and the requirement for proponents to include an explanation of the 
application in the postal notification, which will create mixed messaging with the public. 

Please refer to the attached document for further detailed comments and suggestions. 
Council would like to thank the Department for affording Council the opportunity to 
provide comment on the Discussion Paper.  

Should you require any further information or assistance in this matter, please contact 
my office on  

 

Yours faithfully 

 
Andrew Pigott 
Executive Manager Strategic & Place Planning 


























